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Term Dates 

Term Two 
First Day Wednesday 15 April 
Last Day Friday 03 July 

Term Three 
First Day Monday 20 July 
Last Day Friday 25 September 

Term Four 
First Day Monday 12 October 
Last Day Tuesday  15 December 

 

Calendar / Maramataka 

25 Jun MPS Matariki Night 

01 Jul Cross Country 

02 Jul Wellness Warrior Expo  

03 Jul Assembly, 2pm MHC Hall 

03 Jul Mufti Day 4 Charlotte McLeod 

21 Aug Teacher Only Day (Confirmed) 

26 Oct Labour Day Holiday 

12 Nov Teacher Only Day (Confirmed) 

13 Nov Canterbury Anniversary Holiday 

Principal’s Comment / Tumuaki Tākupu 
Kia ora Koutou, 

We are nearing the end of one of the most memorable and 

challenging terms in the history of New Zealand schools (and mine is 

a fairly long history). While ‘Zoom’, ‘Chat’ and ‘Mute all’ are not daily 

learning tools anymore, we know that we have the capability to teach 

and learn online if required. I would like to once again thank our staff 

and families for the amazing support extended to our students 

throughout the first half of this year.  An incredible amount of energy, 

commitment and flexibility went into providing opportunities that 

enhanced wellbeing, and at the same time focused on the key learning 

areas. We look forward to seeing what the second half of the year 

presents us!  

It is a pleasure to wander around school at present as the children are 

very settled and focused on their classroom learning activities. Routines 

are back in place and teachers and teacher aides are working hard to 

ensure programmes are engaging and extending the children. We look 

forward to maintaining this momentum after the holidays. Our 

students have shown an extraordinary amount of resilience upon return 

to school and have coped well with the length of the term, 

but are now showing a readiness for a break.    

At the end of this term we will farewell Jacqui Anderson from our Office 

Team. Jacqui has been a valued member of staff and has worked in a 

part time capacity in our office for a number of years. We thank Jacqui 

for her time with us and wish her all the best for her next endeavours.    

Next term we welcome Julia McLeod to our teaching team. Julia will join 

our Mahuri team and work with our Year 1 students in the Hub. We 

have had a number of New Entrant children visiting and new children 

starting across the school in the past few weeks. We thank those 

parents who attended our New Entrant Transition Meeting last 

Thursday night and we welcome all of our new families to Methven 

Primary School.  

Lastly, we look forward to inviting whanau to join us for our end of term 

activities. Please see further information in the Newsletter around 

our Matariki evening, our School Cross Country, our school assembly, 

and our Opuke Wellness Warrior Expo.  

All the best for safe and enjoyable holidays.  

Ngā mihi  

Sue   

 

 

Phone / Waea pūkoro: 
03 302 8500 

Email / Karere rorohiko: 
office@methven.school.nz 

Website / Pae tukutuku: 
www.methven.school.nz 

Making Pathways to the Stars 

Te Kura o Piwakawaka 

mailto:office@methven.school.nz
http://www.methven.school.nz


    

Happy Birthday / Ra Whanau 
Happy Birthday from MPS to the following students: 

Shital C Piwakawaka L 25 June 

Olly M Opuke M 27 June 

Tyler A Piwakawaka GT 28 June 

Skylar O Piwakawaka L 28 June 

James M Mahuri I 29 June 

Azaleah T Mahuri I 01 July 

Liam M Mahuri K 02 July 

Lillyanna W Mahuri S 03 July 

Laura G Opuke C 03 July 

Noah T Piwakawaka D 07 July 

Charlie M Piwakawaka L 07 July 

Cam M Piwakawaka T 07 July 

Struan R Opuke O 09 July 

Levi A Opuke W 09 July 

Emma B Piwakawaka T 10 July 

Kabir C Opuke O 15 July 

Teddy M Mahuri I 17 July 
 

 

Welcome / Nau Mai 
Tama W Year 0 Mahuri G 

Kaihautu M Year 5 Opuke M 

 

 

School Assembly - Friday 3 July 

We will be holding our final assembly for the term, in 
person, in Mt Hutt College Hall starting at 2 o’clock on 
Friday 3rd July. 

If you are unable to make assembly but would like to zoom 
in please make contact with Rosie Robinson to organise 
this. 

Matariki Night - Thursday 25 June 

We look forward to students and their whanau coming to 

MPS on Thursday evening to make Matariki Arts and Crafts 

together (equipment will be provided). Please be at school 

by 6pm, ready to go in the following spaces: 

¶ Whero (Red House) in Mahuri I&K 

¶ Kowhai (Yellow House) in Piwakawaka 

¶ Kahurangi (Blue House) in Opuke 

¶ Kakariki (Green House) in Mahuri Hub 

We will finish all together in the MPS Hall with a cuppa 

(please bring your own cup) and biscuit, and display of the 

arts and crafts made.  

Cross Country - Wednesday 1 July  

This year OLS School is joining us for a local Cross 

Country. For our Senior Students, we will be using part of 

the Mt Hutt College Course which involves their back field, 

Line Road and Methven Chertsey Road. We also have 

a few fun detours planned to make the course 

enjoyable for all, and the finish line is at the end of our 

Tree Triangle. Due to the senior course following along 

road sides this year, we will require a number of parent 

marshals to help keep our students on track and safe. 

Please email rbrown@methven.school.nz if you can help.  

Course:   

Year 4 - 6 

Start: Back of Opuke  

Course: See map  

10:00am - Year 6  

10:15am - Year 5  

10:30am - Year 4  

Students to bring:   

¶ Running Shoes  

¶ Comfortable running clothes (uniform)  

¶ Drink Bottle  

Parent Viewing: 

¶ Available next to roped areas on our school grounds.  

Postponement Date: 

¶ Friday 3rd July 

Year 0 - 3 

Start: Back of Library   

Course: Around school grounds  

10:45 - Year 3  

11:00 - Year 2   

11:15 - Year 0/1  

mailto:rbrown@methven.school.nz


    

Fuel for Schools 

Dave Beatty from Southfuels Fuel for Schools programme 

recently visited MPS to deliver $1000 of sports equipment. 

Southfuels customers can nominate our school to receive 

50 cents for every 100L of bulk fuel they have delivered. 

Every time we reach a $1,000 milestone, we can redeem 

from the 40 plus technology and sports packages on offer.  

Thank you to the following families/businesses that are 

currently supporting our School through this programme: 

¶ DJ & RJ Grant 

¶ Methven Seed Cleaning 2010 Ltd 

¶ Methven Trucking Ltd 

¶ B & S Doig 

¶ Middlemuir Trading Ltd 

¶ GM & AJ  Henderson 

Mufti Day - Friday 3 July 
The House Leaders would like to have a mufti day on Friday 
3rd July for an Ashburton girl called Charlotte McLeod. She 
has a type of cancer called Neuroblastoma. It is at the top 
of her kidneys in her glands, but it has spread to other parts 
of her body. 

Starship Hospital is the best place for Charlotte to get 
treatment, but it is not next door to Ashburton. Charlotte 
and her family need donations so they can fly all the way to 
Auckland for the treatment and be together. This little girl is 
a fighter and is being incredibly brave. 

Please bring a gold coin donation to support Charlotte and 
her family.  

Many thanks, 
Ella Quinn, Juliet Ensor and the House Leaders  

Wellness Warrior Expo - Thursday 2 July  

Parents/caregivers are invited to a Wellness Warrior Expo, 

part of Opuke students ‘Be Active’ Inquiry this term. 

 

Friday Snow Sport Option  
The Friday Snow Sports Option form has been sent home 

to students that expressed an interest. The six week 

programme starts Friday 24th July - Week 1, Term 3. Note: 

No skiing Friday 21st August due to Teacher Only Day. 

We have a tight deadline to confirm numbers, so please 

take note of these dates: 

¶ Form must be returned to the office by 9am next Friday 

(last day Term 2). 

¶ Payment for student expenses must be made in full by 

Monday 20th July (first day Term 3). 



    

Golden Rules for everyone at Alert Level 1 

1. If you’re sick, stay home. Don’t go to work or school. 

Don’t socialise. 

2. If you have cold or flu symptoms call your doctor or 

Healthline and make sure you get tested. 

3. Wash your hands. Wash your hands. Wash your hands. 

4. Sneeze and cough into your elbow, and regularly 

disinfect shared surfaces. 

5. If you are told by health authorities to self-isolate you 

must do so immediately. 

6. If you’re concerned about your wellbeing or have 

underlying health conditions, work with your GP to 

understand how best to stay healthy. 

7. Keep track of where you’ve been and who you’ve seen 

to help contact tracing if needed. Use the NZ COVID 

Tracer app as a handy way of doing this. 

8. Businesses should help people keep track of their 

movements by displaying the Ministry of Health QR 

Code for contact tracing. 

9. Stay vigilant. There is still a global pandemic going on. 

People and businesses should be prepared to act fast 

to step up Alert Levels if we have to. 

10. People will have had different experiences over the last 

couple of months. Whatever you’re feeling — it’s okay. 

Be kind to others. Be kind to yourself. 

Lost Property 

All unnamed/unreadable items of clothing not collected 

from Lost Property by Friday 3rd July (last day of Term 2) 

will be donated to the Red Cross. Below are ǎƻƳŜ of the 

items currently in lost property. We also have at the school 

office several MPS hoodies/fleeces with ex pupils name on 

them; please pop into the office if you have purchased 

these and forgot to relabel them. 

Board of Trustees Update 

{ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴƛƴƎ wŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 

!ŎǊƻǎǎ ƻǳǊ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

This statement has been at the very forefront of the 

Methven Primary Schools Board for 2020. Each year, 

strategic goals are set by the Board as focus areas for the 

year ahead. With the recent disruption of Covid 19 and the 

enforced lockdown period, the knock-on effect that this 

had within our wider school community has been felt. The 

Board decided to ‘tweak’ their strategic goals, and focus 

on how we, as a school body, can effectively support our 

school community.  

άaŀƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 

ŀũŜŎǘŜŘ ōƻǘƘ ƳŜƴǘŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŜǎǎ 

ŀƴŘ ƛƴŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŜƳǇƭƻȅƳŜƴǘ ƻǊ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ 

Ǌǳƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎƘǳǘ Řƻǿƴ Ƙŀǎ 

ŀƭǎƻ ƳŜŀƴǘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀũΣ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǎƘƛƊ 

ǘƻ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ 

ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭ-ōŜƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘŀŘ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ŦŀŎŜ-ǘƻ-ŦŀŎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  !ǎ 

ǿŜ ƳƻǾŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ΨƴŜǿ ƴƻǊƳŀƭΩ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŬǊǎǘƭȅ 

ǊŜŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜƭƭ-ōŜƛƴƎ ƛǎ 

ŎŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊΦέ  

Wellbeing / Hauora continues to be a huge focus across 

the school. The Five Ways to Wellbeing: Connect, Give, 

Take Notice, Keep Learning and Be Active are regularly 

integrated within classroom programmes, and it is great to 

see the Board supporting this initiative for the staff, 

students and the wider learning community of Methven 

Primary School. 

We have created a sub-committee of Board (Anna Johnson 

& Hannah Grant), FOMPS (Jilly Hayward), Community 

(Bronwyn Currie) and School (Rosie Robinson) to drive this 

focus.  The main aim for this group is to create a support 

network in our MPS family. 

This group met recently and have set three goals: 

1. Creating welcome packs for new families,  

2. Support packs (Kai 4 Methven)  

3. Setting up a coffee group 

We hope to have these goals in place in term 3 so keep an 

eye on the newsletter for more details.  Please, if you need 

any support please feel free to talk to the staff at MPS or 

anyone in this group. 

https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-novel-coronavirus-resources-and-tools/nz-covid-tracer-app
https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-novel-coronavirus-resources-and-tools/nz-covid-tracer-app


 

 

 
 

    

Hauora 
At some point in our lives, we all experience hardship of 

some kind. Dr Lucy Hone is an expert in the field of 

resilience. She has had over 10 years experience 

researching resilience and working with a range of 

communities, companies, and Government agencies. Lucy 

has supported people through the Christchurch 

Earthquakes, and has also been through her own personal 

trauma, losing her 12 year old daughter in a car accident 

on Thompsons Track in 2014.  

In this Ted Talk, Lucy shares 3 tried and true strategies she 

believes can help people through tough times; 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NWH8N-BvhAw 

¶ Resilient people get that suffering is a part of life. 

¶ Resilient people are good at selecting where they focus 

their attention. They focus on the things they can 

change. Making small changes in your life such as 

thinking of ‘three things you’re grateful for’ each day is 

proven to boost your wellbeing. 

¶ Resilient people ask themselves, is it helping me or is it 

harming me? 

ά̧ ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǊƛǎŜ ǳǇ ŦǊƻƳ ŀŘǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǿƻǊƪΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǳǧŜǊƭȅ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘ ƛƴ 

ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƻǳƎƘ ǝƳŜǎΦέ 

ς 5Ǌ [ǳŎȅ IƻƴŜ 

 You can check out more on https://nziwr.co.nz/  

 

 

 

 

Lunch Options 

Mt Hutt College Canteen - Tuesday Lunch Delivery 

¶ Order by 9am the Monday before delivery 

¶ Order form included in this newsletter and copies are 

available from the School Office. 

Aqua Japanese Restaurant - Thursday Sushi Delivery 

¶ Order by 9am Thursday, for delivery the following week 

¶ Order form included in this newsletter and copies are 

available from the School Office. 

MPS Pie Warmer 

¶ Available from the start of Term Three 

¶ More information: Visit our website A-Z Directory 

Milk For Schools 

¶ Available from the start of Term Three 

¶ More information: www.fonterramilkforschools.com. 

Weekly Reminders / Wihiri Niuhi 

Lost Property 

¶ Name all clothes, lunch boxes and drink bottles so 

that items can be returned to your child. 

¶ Unnamed/unreadable items are placed in lost 

property. 

¶ Named items are communicated via Daily Notices. 

¶ All unclaimed items are washed and donated to the 

Red Cross at the end of each term. 

School Bank Account 

¶ 02-0868-0013797-000 (BNZ, Methven Branch) 

Absences 

¶ If your child is absent please ring the office (as soon 

as possible) leaving a message clearly stating: 

- Name of child & teacher (or classroom) 

- Why they are absent for the day 

- What bus run they are on (if applicable) 

¶ If your child is late to school, please have them visit 

the office before heading to their classroom. 

¶ If your child leaves school during the day (i.e. doctor 

appointment, leaving early) please have them visit 

the office when they leave/arrive. 

Student Messages / Change to after school plans 

¶ Please phone or email the office before 2.30pm. 

¶ Do not email or text the teaching staff. 

Hero (School App) 

¶ Hero can be accessed via an Apple & Android app and 

via the internet: https://our.linc-ed.com.  

¶ Visit the Hero page on our school website for help: 

https://www.methven.school.nz/parent-zone/hero/  

Caregiver & Emergency Contact Details 

¶ Please let the office know as soon as possible of any 

change to a phone number, address or email. 

Peanut Allergy  

¶ Mahuri (Year 1 & 2) students can not bring raw 

peanuts, peanut butter spreads, biscuits, slices, 

scroggin mixes or museli bars with peanuts, or other 

food items that contain peanuts to provide a safe 

environment for a student with a Peanut Allergy. 

Aqua Sushi & MHC Canteen lunch deliveries 

¶ Mt Hutt College Canteen - Tuesday Lunch Delivery  

Order by 9am the Monday before delivery 

¶ Aqua Japanese Restaurant - Thursday Sushi Delivery 

Order by 9am Thursday, for delivery following week 

MPS Uniform Buy/Sell Facebook Page 

¶ Methven Primary School Uniform Buy/Sell 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NWH8N-BvhAw
https://nziwr.co.nz/
https://www.methven.school.nz/parent-zone/a-z-information-directory/
http://www.fonterramilkforschools.com
https://our.linc-ed.com/
https://www.methven.school.nz/parent-zone/hero/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/257297618139549/


Methven Primary School 

Matariki Art and 

Crafts Night 
 

We would like to invite you and your whanau to come 
and make Matariki Arts and Crafts together 

(equipment will be provided) 
to help us celebrate the upcoming Matariki 

Thursday 25 June 
 

6.00pm- 7.00pm 

We will begin at 6pm in Whanau Hui Groups based around the classrooms - 
Whero in Mahuri I&K, Kowhai in Piwakawaka, Kahurangi in Opuke, and  
Kakariki is in Mahuri Hub. We will finish all together in the MPS Hall with a 
cuppa (BYO Cup) and biscuit, and display of the arts and crafts made. 

Matariki is the name for a cluster of stars that heralds the start of a new 
year in the Maori Culture.   

Traditionally, it was a time for remembering ancestors, celebrating new life 
and planting new crops. In the 21st century, observing Matariki has become 
popular again as a cross-cultural celebration. Some of the activities held 
around NZ are Kites, kai, art and fireworks help mark the occasion.  

We hope to see you all there.  MPS Staff, House Leaders and Students 



 
Mount Hutt College Canteen 

Tuesday Lunch Delivery to MPS 

Student:  

Class:  

Aqua Japanese Restaurant 
Thursday Sushi Delivery to MPS 

Student:  

Class:  

Please select your order 

 

Ä $5.50 Teriyaki Chicken Sushi 4pcs  

Ä $5.50 Crispy Chicken Sushi 4 pcs 

Ä $4.90 Teriyaki Chicken Riceball 

Ä $4.90 Crispy Chicken Mayo Riceball 

Ä $4.90 Braised Beef Riceball 
 

Ä Cash Enclosed 

Ä Payment made via 03 0937 0024108 000 
 

If you are ordering for multiple weeks, please note: 

______________________________________

______________________________________ 

Order form (correct change placed in envelope) 

is to be delivered to the MPS office by 

9am Thursday, for delivery the following week 

Order form (correct change placed in envelope) 

is to be delivered to the MPS office by 

9am the Monday before delivery 

Ä $2.00 Cookie Time 

Ä $3.00 Hot Dog on Stick 

Ä $3.50 Bacon/Chicken Bun 
  (Bread roll, bacon, chicken tender, cheese, BBQ Sauce) 

Ä $3.50 Wedges 

Ä $3.50 Hot Chips 

Ä $4.00 3 Chicken Nuggets & Chips 

Ä $4.00 2 Mini Hot Dogs & Chips 

Ä $4.00 Mini Pizza & Chips 

Ä $4.00 Nachos 
  (Dorrito’s, Melted cheese, Mince & Beans) 

Ä 50c Pottle sour cream 

Ä 30c Pottle tomato sauce 
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Mt Hutt College PTA AGM & Mana Ake Workshop 

Wednesday, 24th June 

Mt Hutt College School Library 

From 6:30pm - 8:00pm 

Mana Ake Present a Parent Education Workshop 

Supporting your Child thorough Anxiety 

Come along and learn what anxiety is and how you can support your child to manage and overcome 

their worries. Learn what is normal, what is not and when to get help. 

Supper provided by the PTA 
 

From 8:15pm ð 8:45pm 

Mt Hutt College PTA AGM 

For those interested in finding out more about what we do or keen to join 

ALL WELCOME! 
 

For further information or apologies please contact 

Jess Cudmore 

0272688028 

pta@mthutt.school.nz 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Community Pool Keys 

THANK YOU to those keyholders 
who have returned their 

Methven Swimming Pool Key. 

Could all outstanding keys please be 
returned ASAP to the letterbox slot 

beside the pool door. 

Thanks.  

mailto:pta@mthutt.school.nz

